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As I sat down to write this report, I realized 
that I couldn’t give a usual update of mundane 
occurrences from the board’s perspective. No, 
when I began to think about what I needed to 
say, I realized just how lucky we all are to have 
this wonderful fraternity in our lives. Personally, 
my life was forever changed by joining the 
Beta chapter of DKE at Carolina. Some of my 
best friends to this day, 
and hopefully for the rest 
of my life, were made 
during my four years as 
a member of DKE. We 
went through so much 
together during that time. 
We experienced highs and 
lows. We celebrated athletic 
victories (especially the 1993 
National Championship). 
We supported each other 
through family or other personal difficulties. We 
gained strength through our friendships and our 
brotherhood, and we wouldn’t have done it any 
other way. Or would we?
 Do any of you think what your life would 
have been like without your association with 
DKE? Would you have been more proactive on 
campus? Would you have been more involved 
as a volunteer with a community organization? 
Would you have studied harder? Would you have 
met your wife? Would you have taken that job 
right out of school? Would you have learned as 
much, done as much, succeeded as much, loved 
as much?
 You may wonder what has caused this 
introspection. One name answers that: Eve 
Carson. Her death on March 5, 2008 had a 
profound impact on me. It made me sick to my 
stomach. It made me mad. It made me cry. It 
made me thankful for all I have and all I have 
become. I did not know Eve. I had never met 
her. However, she embodied everything a North 

Carolina University student should be. She was 
proud to be associated with the University,  
and she did all she could with every minute  
of every day.
 I don’t know how you may have reacted, but 
I am sure that each of you felt a little twinge 
of pain when you learned of her death. After I 
got over the shock of this news and ran through 

the gamut of emotions I 
spoke of earlier, I thought 
of the young men of the 
Beta chapter. They really 
are outstanding young men. 
They still have, like Eve 
did have, their whole lives 
in front of them. They are 
what we were at one time in 
our lives–so much potential 
and so many experiences 
ahead of them. That is what 

makes Eve’s death so hard to swallow. She was a 
world-changer waiting to happen. I feel that way 
about the young men of our fine fraternity.
 As you read through this edition of The 
Lion’s Roar, think about how lucky you are and 
about the exceptional group of brothers currently 
residing at 132 South Columbia Street. We are 
able to reach heights that Eve will never see.  
We are able to do things that Eve will never do. 
We are all part of something that is very special. 
We are members of a brotherhood, then, now, 
and forever.
 We are proud of all of our alumni and 
know that you are doing all you can to lead 
productive, successful, and difference-making 
lives. I welcome you to remain engaged with 
DKE whether it be through volunteering, using 
our website www.dkeunc.com to stay connected 
and/or contributing financially. The Beta DKE 
Board is here to serve you so please, as always, 
do not hesitate to contact me should you have 
any comments or concerns.
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“As you read through  
this edition of The Lion’s Roar, 

think about how lucky you 
are and about the exceptional 

group of brothers currently 
residing at 132 South 

Columbia Street.” 

Recent Murder of UNC Student Body President, Eve Carson, 
Causes Alumni Board President to Reflect on Importance 

of DKE in Our Lives 
How Would Your Life Have Been Different Without DKE?

By Chris Harris ’95

www.dkeunc.com

April 2008

ALUMNI REPORT

 2008 Beta of DKE 
Member Directory – 
Coming Soon! Make 
sure to update your 
contact information 
on www.dkeunc.com 

so that it is listed 
correctly. 
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“DKE means a lot to me and I have a lot 
of pride in DKE because of so much that 
this fraternity has given me the opportunity 
to do. When I was a freshman, it was the 
springboard for a successful four years. I am 
currently a member of Phi Beta Kappa and 
the University Honor 
Court, but before 
anything I am a DKE. 

 I think what 
probably makes DKE 
the premier fraternity 
at UNC is our alumni. 
You look at some of 
the alumni who stay 
involvedguys like Chris Harris ’95 and 
Chris Rice ’94, and even Clem Wright ’52 
still hangs aroundand you see how much 
respect, pride, and joy that they have for this 
great institution, and it wears off on you.” 

- Hewitt Engram

“DKE, to me, is an institution of which I feel 
very fortunate to be a part. A place, that has 
been around for 157 years and will be around 
for another 157 years. DKE is the leading 
fraternity at UNC, and so much is expected 
from our house, actives, and alumni. We 

often find ourselves as a 
“target,” and rightfully so 
due to our location and 
because our members 
always find themselves on 
the forefront of campus 
issues. Anything other 
than excellence is seen 
as a plight against our 

institution. We are the model of the “Carolina 
Way,” and we are expected to act as leaders 
not only for the Greek community, but for 
the entire university.”

- Nat Kluttz

I hope this chapter newsletter finds you all 
well and in a pleasant state of affairs. As 
spring approaches the current actives find 
ourselves in a state of overwhelming activity 
planning for our two biggest philanthropic 
events, spring rush weekend, and closing the 
year with our formal in Charleston, SC.

 In March we elected four fall Rush Chairs 
to spearhead another successful year. Jim 
Glenn ’11, Earl Johnson ’11, Caldwell 
Zimmerman ’11 and, for the second 
consecutive year, Bobby Cooper ’10 were 
chosen by the chapter to lead and plan next 
year’s rush activities. If any alumni know of 
any incoming freshmen, especially legacies, 
please make sure their names get to either the 
rush chairs or me. We feel that next year’s 
rush is very pivotal and can do a lot for the 
DKE house if we are able to get the best 

group of young men for the second year  
in a row. 

 On April 4, 2008, we will be holding the 
Si Sitterson Memorial golf tournament. The 
event will be held at Occoneechee Golf Club 

just outside of Chapel Hill, with all proceeds 
going to the Carolina Covenant. This is truly 
our flagship philanthropic event. In past years 
it has been successful, but this year we really 

want to encourage more alumni to play and 
donate to this worthy cause.

 In March we will be teaming up with 
Habitat for Humanity in hosting the 
Homerun for Habitat 5K Run. The race starts 
and ends at the DKE house. Recently, as 
many as 150 people have participated.  

 We also are in the process of teaming  
up with the Interfraternity Council (IFC)  
in helping donate $25,000 to the Eve Carson 
Memorial Fund. Eve Carson was murdered 
on March 5th, stunning the entire UNC 
community. Eve was our student body 
president and many brothers knew her  
as a friend. 

 As a final note, please join me in 
congratulating former president Clay Martin 
’08, who recently was admitted to UNC  
Law School. 

 “Anything other than 
excellence is seen as a plight 

against our institution.”

Hewitt Engram 
 Winston-Salem, NC

Ed Erwin 
 Jacksonville, NC

Scott Farmer 
 Knoxville, TN

Addison Holiday 
 Washington, D.C.

Hatcher Kincheloe 
 Rocky Mount, NC 

Sam Magill 
 High Point, NC

Clay Martin 
 Raleigh, NC

Matt Reardon 
 Wilson, NC

2008 Graduating 
Seniors

What Does DKE Mean to You? Two Undergraduates 
Share Their Thoughts About the Brotherhood 

Sense of Obligation and Respect Result in Leading Role on Campus

Undergraduates Navigate Through Full Spring Semester That Includes Whole-Hearted 
Philanthropy and Dedicated Rushing

Annual Si Sitterson Memorial Golf Tournament Benefiting Carolina Covenant Looks to Be Successful
Nat Kluttz ’09, President 

UNDERGRADUATE REPORT

 “If any alumni know of any 
incoming freshmen, especially 

legacies, please make sure 
their names get to either the 

rush chairs or me.”
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 “Go to www.dkeunc.com  
to stay in-the-know on your 

brothers and keep them updated 
on your life!”

Member Directory

1. Search on a variety of criteria for brothers. 
Make sure to change the drop-down box 
next to the search criteria to match your 
particular search.

Alumni Updates

1. To add an alumni update, click on 
“Submit” below the alumni updates listed 
in the right column. 

2. Choose your era, add your text and upload 
a photo if you would like. 

3. Click “Preview,” and then “Submit  
Alumni Update.”

Photo Albums

1. To have your photos included in the 
“Group Photo Albums,” e-mail them to our 
alumni relations firm, Affinity Connection: 
content@affinityconnection.com.

2. Make sure to include a photo caption, list 
of brothers in the photo, and that it is for 
Delta Kappa Epsilon at UNC. 

Download Center

1. Access archived newsletters and other 
important DKE documents by clicking  
on the particular folder that interests you, 
and then the file link that you would like 
to view.

Making Donations

1. Access the donations page by the 
“Donations” link on the left, the “Support 
the Annual Fund” link at the top right,  
or the “Delta Kappa Epsilon UNC Annual 
Fund” link in the right column.

2. Make sure to fill out all required fields 
(those with a red star).

Message Boards

1. Respond to existing topics by clicking on 
the “Reply” button in that message.

2. Start your own message board topic by 
choosing a category, then click “New Topic” 
and enter the desired text.

What You Need to Know About Your Website! 
 A How To Guide on Its Most Commonly Used Aspects 

David K. Easlick Jr. ’69, Executive 
Director of Delta Kappa Epsilon 
Fraternity is hosting the 7th Annual DKE 
Memorial Golf Tournament at Bay Creek 
Resort, Cape Charles, VA, on Monday, 
May  5. He is taking over the entire 
Arnold Palmer Signature Course for 
the day. It is in memory of Jerry Ford, 
Mike Michaels, his late-wife Susan, and 
Johnny Stembler ’65, who donated the 
trophy and, unfortunately, passed away 

this  year. At least one foursome is needed 
from the Beta Chapter. Sign up today! 
Details are at www.dke.org. The location 
is on the Eastern Shore, overlooking 
the Chesapeake Bay.  

National DKE Memorial Golf Tournament  
Scheduled for May 5, 2008

Join Fellow DKE on the Arnold Palmer Course  
at Bay Creek Resort, Cape Charles, VA

 “At least one foursome is 
needed from the Beta Chapter. 

Sign up today!”

2008 FOOTBALL 
SCHEDULE

 08/30/08  vs. McNeese State 

 09/11/08  at Rutgers 

 09/20/08  vs. Virginia Tech 

 09/27/08  at Miami 

 10/04/08  vs. Connecticut 

 10/11/08  vs. Notre Dame 

 10/18/08  at Virginia 

 10/25/08  vs. Boston College 

 11/08/08  vs. Georgia Tech 

 11/15/08  at Maryland 

 11/22/08  vs. NC State 

 11/29/08  at Duke 

*Home games are in bold.
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The word “effusive” comes to mind when 
one hears Paul Glenn ’73 talk about Delta 
Kappa Epsilon at the University of North 
Carolina. The fact that his two sons are 
now active members in the DKE house at 
Chapel Hill stands as a testament to Paul’s 
love of the place. 

 “I would, without question, 
recommend joining Delta Kappa Epsilon 
to a young man starting college,” Paul says. 
“It is an invaluable benefit. So, you’re not 
going to get along with everyone, but you 
will find your niche… Fraternities are a 
springboard to expanding your horizons 
and your contacts. They don’t limit you. 
They are an integral part of college life. I’m 
glad my sons are there.” 

 Paul’s enthusiasm for DKE has been 
reborn in recent years since his daughter, 
Dillard, began attending UNC a few years 
ago. Prior to that, Paul had fallen out of 
touch with the chapter, if not his brothers, 
although he always enjoyed returning to 
the house when he was on campus for 
football or basketball games. 

 “When I was in school, I’d come 
downstairs in the morning on a football 
weekend, and there would already be 
people there,” he recalls. “They were in 
their mid-20s, maybe 30 years old, and 
they’d be spending their morning at a 
fraternity house. I’d think to myself, ‘Don’t 
these people have something else to do?’ 
Now, I understand. Now, I do it.” 

 At the end of his senior year, though, 
Paul was ready to move on. He didn’t stay 
for graduation and headed for Nantucket 
instead. In June of 1973, he moved to 
Philadelphia to attend the Wharton School 
at the University of Pennsylvania. “I didn’t 
go back to Chapel Hill for a fair number 
of years,” he says. He didn’t want to be one 
of those guys showing up at the fraternity 
house at 9 a.m. on a football Saturday! 
In a few years, he was living in New York 
City with a group of Dekes from the class 
of ’71. One of those friends, Craig Perry 
’71, wound up marrying Paul’s sister. “I 
stay in touch with all those guys,” Paul 

says, naming Denney Voss ’71, Eric Fast 
’71, Beech Watson ’71, Bob Ives ’71 and 
Peter Moister ’70.

 President of his pledge class, Paul 
joined Delta Kappa Epsilon because his 
brother, Vernon Glenn ’72, was there 
ahead of him and, “it was a great group of 
guys and a great location,” he says. “It was 
a really good deal: central to class, good 
food, the parties were fun and there were 
great guys.” Little did he know then that 
more than 30 years later, these “great guys” 
would still be his friends. He still talks 
with many of the Dekes who were in the 
chapter with him, including Randy Gray 
’73, Peter DuPont ’73 and his roommates: 
Jimmy Morton ’73, Gene Hamer ’73, 
John Lynch ’73, Pepper Hatch ’73, 
Chuck Clay ’73 and Stuart Baesel ’73. 

 “Back in the day, the DKE house 
was more fun than Animal House, and 
cleaner,” Paul says, recalling parties 
and mixers with sororities. But, he also 
remembers studying hard and playing on 
some great intramural teams. Deke’s also 
participated in the Heart Fund Drives and 
other philanthropic activities. “The whole 
four years were great!” he avers.

 It was those happy memories and 
his children’s departures for Chapel 
Hill that prompted Paul to get involved 
with DKE again. He joined the alumni 
board of directors last fall and enjoys the 
opportunity to advise the actives. “We are 
working diligently on their behalf,” he 
says with his tongue firmly in his cheek. 
He is one of several co-chairs of the Eddie 
Caldwell Fund, happy to support the 

chapter and its members in any way  
he can.

 “Delta Kappa Epsilon has a great 
history, a great legacy at North Carolina,” 
Paul explains. “You run into people all over 
who were Dekes at Chapel Hill, and the 
vast majority are very proud to say they 
were there. It’s a great way to start  
 a dialog.”

 Paul admits that, by far, the greatest 
benefit of his fraternity membership is the 
lifelong friendships and connections he 
made: “Right, wrong or indifferent, life is 
not what you know, it is who you know.” 
But, it also was a learning experience: “I 
learned how to survive, how to navigate 
and journey through life. You learn a lot of 
life skills when you’re around people from 
so many different walks of life, with so 
many different viewpoints.” He thinks the 
current crop of Dekes is cut from the same 
cloth; they’re bright, motivated and ethical. 

 Paul now concentrates on work, his 
family and the DKE house. He and 
his wife, Sharon, have three children: a 
daughter, Dillard, who graduated from 
UNC in May of last year; and two sons, 
Paul, Jr. and Jim, both of whom are 
currently Dekes at UNC. Paul has been 
in the brokerage business for 27 years, 
beginning his career with E.F. Hutton. He 
is now a money manager for Wachovia 
Securities’ Private Client Group in 
Winston-Salem, North Carolina, where he 
works with Conrad Graham Jr. ’03. 

 Having earlier avoided the alumni trap 
of trying to relive his college days, Paul 
now thoroughly enjoys his visits to Chapel 
Hill. In addition to seeing his children, he 
always takes pleasure in running into fellow 
Dekes who are stopping by the old DKE 
House. He noted that during the recent 
UNC at Duke basketball game, there were 
15-20 brothers watching the game at the 
house, none of whom were undergraduates. 
It’s that secure fellowship that Paul 
cherishes from his DKE experiences; he’s 
effusive that his sons now have the same 
opportunities. 

ALUMNI PROFILE
Paul Glenn ’73 Salutes Delta Kappa Epsilon as a Springboard to Life Lessons  

and Lasting Friendships 
Memories of His Days at DKE House Prompt Greater Involvement from Alumnus

“You run into people all over 
who were Dekes at Chapel 
Hill, and the vast majority  
are very proud to say they 
were there. It’s a great way  

to start a dialog.”
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’60s
F. Raine Remsburg ’63
(1875 Virginia Road, Winston-Salem, NC 
27104-2315) Brothers from the sixties enjoy 
an Emerald Isle, NC reunion of “Incredible 
Living Legends:” Chris Jones ’61, Yates 
Palmer ’60 and Hazel Zealy ’61. 

Lawrence Thompson ’67 
(3304 Fox Chase Ct., Midlothian, VA 
23112-4445; thompsonlg@aol.com) The 
Class of 1967 had 30 pledges; 29 in the 
actual Class of 1969 and Frank L. Bowman, 
class on 1966. All enjoyed the meetings with 
the upper class during the rat court nights. 
Great Job. Brother Pi. 

’90s
Joseph C. Frierson III ’92 
(190 University Drive, Athens, GA 30605; 
joeblue3@mac.com) I just spent a great 
weekend with Chris Mumford ’92 on our 
annual Las Vegas trip. While Chris is close 
to graduating from the Kellogg Executive 
MBA program, a huge accomplishment 
with three children, the highlight of his year 
was on our Vegas trip where, after 10 hours 
playing the one-armed bandits, he won a 
convertible Corvette in the Golden Nugget 
Slot Tournament. Chris, after the 12-hour 
marathon tournament, won first prize by 
$6,900 and cancelled his flight home to drive 
his new ride back to Richmond. Congrats, 
Mumfy!!!

ALUMNI UPDATES

Since September 1, 2007 we have raised 
$15,137 from 99 gifts. We need your support  
to reach our goal of $22,500. Donate today  
by calling our toll-free hotline at 800-975-6699 
or by visiting www.dkeunc.com. 

DKE Annual Fund Needs  
Your Support!

Help Us Reach Our Goal of $22,500  
by Calling Today

ANNUAL FUND

0

$5,000

$10,000

$15,000

$20,000 Goal: $22,500

Current: $15,137

$22,500

Third Annual DKE Si 
Sitterson Memorial Golf 

Tournament

April 4, 2008

Spring Board Meeting

April 5, 2008

National DKE Memorial 
Golf Tournament

May 5, 2008

Details on page 3

Reunion Weekend

May 9, 2008

DKE Alumni Weekend

October 11th 

UNC vs. Notre Dame 

Homecoming

Nov. 8th, 2008 
UNC vs. Georgia Tech

EVENTS CALENDAR

What’s New with You?

Your submissions are needed for future issues of The Lion’s Roar and our Web 
site at www.dkeunc.com. Do you know of a brother that would be a great 
candidate for a profile in our next newsletter? Do you have exciting news to share 
with the brotherhood? Please email all profile nominations and alumni updates 
to content@affinityconnection.com.

Alumni updates can include any of the following:

- Recent events in your personal life (engagements, weddings, babies, etc)

- Recent promotions or accomplishments at work

- What have you done since college?

- Are there any brothers that you were recently reunited with  
  or would like to reconnect with?
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Recent UNC Tragedy Highlights the 
Importance of Brotherhood

BETA OF DKE, INC. 
UNIVERSITY OF NORTH CAROLINA
Alumni Relations Processing Center
P.O. Box 7007
Albert Lea, MN 56007-8007

Address Service Requested

770-076 SN 

770-076 SN rah

Beta of DKE Legacy Circle 
($1,000+) 
Bernard Gray  1972

Founders Club  
($500-$999.99) 
William G. Clark III 1955
Max C. Chapman Jr. 1966
Cameron M. Harris  1966
Peter T. Grauer  1968
Walter E. Hussman Jr. 1968
Peter C. Moister  1968
William J. Tyne Jr. 1970
Douglas W. DuPont  1978
Robert E. Mason IV 1981
Robert E. Barnhill III 1994

Crimson, Blue & Gold Club 
($250-$499.99) 
Robert E. Mason III 1956
John S. Edgerton  1966
A. Alexander Shuford  1966
Hunter W. Spruill  1966
Nelson Schwab III 1967
Edward T. Baur  1968
John E. Hine  1971
Stephen Miller Warren  1996
Robert Alan Jones Jr. 2000

132 Columbia Street Club 
($132) 
Stanley D. Leggett  1958
Yates S. Palmer Jr. 1960
Frederick P. Wood Jr. 1961
Albert L. Roper II 1963
Henry W. Morgan  1965
Morris I. McDonald Jr. 1968
William W. Espy  1969
Charles T. Hagan III 1970
Craig C. Perry  1971
Ben B. Philips  1971
F. Denney Voss  1971
Hugh H. DuBose Jr. 1974
Charles S. Anderson  1997

Rampant Lion Club  
($100-$131.99) 
Randy Gray   
Warren C. Rendall  1947
William Jabine II 1948
Paul W. Mengel  1950
Stephen C. Owen Jr. 1956
Bailey Patrick Jr. 1957
William Lea Palmer  1959
Robert C. Crates  1963
Shade Murray Jr. 1963
David A. Wysong  1963
Donnell B. Cobb Jr. 1964

William W. Eskridge  1965
Thomas A. Roberts Jr. 1966
F. Borden Hanes Jr. 1967
Thaddeus T. Moore  1967
W. Winburne King III 1968
Benjamin J. Sullivan Jr. 1975
N. Pharr Smith  1977
Benjamin C. Adams Jr. 1978
Ward E. Williams III 1981
Timothy A. Cooper  1983
Alfred M. Randolph Jr. 1984
Thomas H. White Jr. 1986
Alexander K. Turner  1989
Carson F. Baur  1993
Lex Tarumianz III 1994
Christopher M. Harris  1995
Richard Worrell Jr. 1995

Beta of DKE Supporter  
($50-$99.99) 
William J Hand Jr. 1941
Sion A. Boney  1944
Maclin P. Davis Jr. 1946
George C. Whitner  1947
Frank Camp Williams Jr. 1947
Lawrence L. Hooper  1948
J. Davant Jr. 1950
Vardaman M. Buckalew Jr. 1954
James P. Raugh Jr. 1957

David T. Watson MD 1958
Robert G. Walker Jr. 1959
Thomas S. White  1967
G. Dickson Gribble Jr. 1968
Paul B. Woodson  1968
Arthur C. Hilmer III 1970
O. Beech Watson III 1971
Richard M. Kennedy III 1973
James C. Parker  1973
Thomas M. Benjamin  1983
Sam W. Livesay  1993
Robert C. Poitras  1994
Jay R Sullivan III 2001
Jay W. Levell  2002
David A. Sammons Jr. 2002
Christopher M. Wren  2002
J. Conrad Graham Jr. 2003
Robert D. McCall  2003
Andy Lutz  2006

Other (Up to $49.99) 
William F.P. Coxe Jr. 1950
Oscar Al Shortt Jr. 1955
A. Hazel Zealy III 1961
Richard A. Hutchinson Sr. 1963
F. Raine Remsburg  1963
James A. Gray III 1970
Rudson Wooten Lamm  1970
Mark Quincy  1997

HONOR ROLL
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U.S. POSTAGE 
PAID
State College, Pa.
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Thank you to the following brothers who have already donated to the annual fund as of March 21, 2008.


